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DRAFT MINUTES OF LINK’s 27TH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD AT THE STATION HOTEL, PERTH, ON FRIDAY 28 NOVEMBER 2014
PRESENT:
Helen Todd RS (LINK Acting Chair), Tim Ambrose Cairngorms Campaign (LINK Acting Treasurer), Jonathan Wordsworth ArchScot, John Thomson SCNP & APRS, Beryl Leatherland SWLG, Tom Leatherland SWLG, Jeff Knott WWT, Charles Dundas WTS, John Taylor WWFS, Rob Brooker BES, Matthew Crighton FoES, Diarmid Hearns NTS, Davie Black Plantlife, Sarah Robinson RZSS, Pete Ritchie Nourish Scotland, Hebe Carus and Vicki Swales RSPB, Alistair Mackinnon SAGS, John Mayhew APRS (from Item 5.3 on) Paul Walton RSPB (from Item 5.3 on) and Calum Duncan MCS (from item 7 on).
IN ATTENDANCE:
President - Ross Finnie

Staff - Jen Anderson, Alice Walsh, Andy Myles, Rea Cris, Phoebe Cochrane, Nick Underdown 
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION
Helen Todd, Acting Chair, in the absence on sabbatical of Deborah Long (Chair), opened the meeting at 0930 and welcomed all, noting that the meeting was quorate (17 members were represented at that point).  Introductions were made round the room.  
1. Apologies for absence
Received from members: Paul Kirkland BCS, Sarah Dolman WDC, Kathy Wormald Froglife, Sam Gardner WWFS, Craig Macadam Buglife, Lloyd Austin RSPB, Simon Jones SWT (LINK Acting Vice Chair); and from Hugh Green (LINK Finance Officer).

2. Minutes of last meeting on 29 November 2013  (Paper 1)
Helen Todd invited any corrections; none were flagged.  Proposed by Beryl Leatherland and seconded by Charles Dundas, these were approved as an accurate record of the meeting.      
3. Matters Arising

No matters were raised.
4. Annual Report & Accounts for year to 31 March 2014  (Paper 2)
Helen Todd told the meeting that the report and accounts had been signed off earlier in the year by Deborah Long and Paul Ritchie, after Geoghegans’ independent examination of the year’s finances.  It was now before members for information and for any questions.  Helen drew attention to some of the highlights of another busy year for LINK and its task forces, with effort to profile environment in the lead up to the referendum going on steadily in the background.  Membership was slowly growing and SCAPE Trust had joined at the end of 2013/14 (with Nourish Scotland coming on board in the new financial year in summer 2014).  Helen offered a very big thanks to all involved in LINK especially task force Convenors and Deputes who did a lot of work which was much appreciated.  She also thanked LINK delegates on stakeholder groups and trustees for the time spent on these roles, and LINK’s staff team which the network would not manage without.  Helen invited questions on the report and the accounts and in the absence of any such points, the report was proposed by Diarmid Hearns and seconded by Jonathan Wordsworth respectively, then adopted by the meeting.
5. Election of Trustees & Office Bearers; Appointment of President & Honorary Fellows (Paper 3)
5.1 Elected Trustees - Helen Todd reminded the meeting that two trustees were retiring by rotation, Deborah Long and Paul Ritchie.  Other trustees would continue to serve.  The Board proposed Tim Ambrose to one of these places, as Treasurer.  To the remaining vacancy one nomination had been received of Sam Gardner WWFS.  Helen Todd proposed both nominations and these were seconded by Matthew Crighton of FoES and approved by the meeting.
5.2  Office Bearers – Helen Todd outlined the Board’s proposals to members.  These were that Helen should succeed Deborah Long to the Chair, Simon Jones should succeed as Vice Chair, and Tim Ambrose as Treasurer.  These were proposed en bloc by Beryl Leatherland, seconded by Vicki Swales and approved by the meeting.
5.3  Co-opted Trustees – Helen Todd asked the meeting to confirm support for the Board’s approval to re-co-opt Mandy Orr and Mike Robinson to LINK’s Board.  Mandy Orr was a professional fundraiser with valuable funding perspectives and contacts; Mike Robinson brought a knowledge of funding, marketing and the wider policy community.  The proposal was proposed by John Mayhew, seconded by Jonathan Wordsworth and approved by the meeting.
5.4  Appointment of President – Helen Todd reported the Board’s proposal that LINK ask Ross Finnie to serve for a further year during the wholesale renewal of other Office Bearers, to help all through that period of change.  Ross had kindly agreed to do so. On behalf of the Board Helen was delighted to recommend Ross’s reappointment.  The Board’s recommendation was proposed by Diarmid Hearns, seconded by Vicki Swales, and approved by the meeting.
5.5 Appointment of Honorary Fellows – Helen Todd outlined the Board’s recommendation that LINK appoint Dave Morris and Elizabeth Leighton as LINK Honorary Fellows.  Dave had retired in September from Ramblers Scotland. His contribution to LINK had spanned over 20 years, including involvement in LINK’s Quarry Group, Cairngorms working group, and development of Scotland’s access legislation in the early 2000s.  Elizabeth as a WWF Scotland rep over a decade and more, had led various LINK task forces including transport and marine, helping to develop new thinking and new alliances on marine, transport and freshwater policy.  She was now a consultant.  The Board’s recommendation was proposed by Davie Black, seconded by John Mayhew and approved by the meeting.
6. Appointment of Independent Financial Examiners 
On behalf of the Board Helen proposed that LINK continue to work with Geoghegans, to which business had been transferred between January and March 2014.  Tim Ambrose and staff had met with Geoghegans to conclude the year end process and were confident that the service was good.  Tim Ambrose proposed, Beryl Leatherland seconded and the meeting gave its approval for this recommendation.
7. Annual Subscriptions for the year 2015/16  (Paper 4)
Helen introduced the Board’s proposal for the coming financial year.  She reminded the meeting of the indicative rise of 5% per year proposed two years ago for a three year period.  Trustees had reviewed this in August, in the context of better projected public sector grantaid than had been anticipated, and had agreed that the rise in subscriptions should be reduced to 3% for 2015/16.  Jonathan Wordsworth asked if the Board intended to reduce the rise further should the funding situation further improve.  Helen Todd and Jen Anderson explained the Board’s intention was to seek approval for that rise; other core funding for LINK would stop in December, and public sector funding for years beyond March 2016 was not secured.  Tim Ambrose reminded members of the Board’s recommendation that membership income account for up to 60% of essential costs, to provide sustainability as well as protect LINK’s ability to speak out critically on environment policy when appropriate.  Compared with other parts of the voluntary sector, LINK’s public funding was relatively small, helping to give the network that independence of voice, but this came with costs. Helen Todd reported the Board’s awareness that times were tougher financially and hoped the discussion helped to clarify the Board’s rationale. The Board’s recommendation of a 3% rise for 2015/16 was then proposed by Tim Ambrose, seconded by Charles Dundas, and assented by the meeting.
8. Any other business
No business was raised.

The meeting closed at 10:05.
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